
APPROVED 

Minutes of the Recreation and Parks Advisory Board Meeting 

  May 10, 2012 Regular Meeting 

The May 10, 2012 Regular Meeting of the Recreation and Parks Advisory Board was convened at 7:03pm in the 
Social Room of the Recreation Center  with Gerry Palau, Board Chair presiding.  

Roll Call  

Members present included: New member Frank Chmielewicz, Sherith Colverson, Bridgette Ellis, Gerry Palau, 
Laurel Patrick and Cathy Toth.  Absent were Bob Cushman, Allen Eubanks and Dan Robbins . 

Approval of the April 12, 2012 Meeting Minutes 

A motion to approve the April 12, 2012 minutes was made by Cathy Toth and seconded by Bridgette Ellis. The 
minutes were approved by a 5-0 vote.  

Appearance and Citizen Comments 

No one addressed the Board. 

Committee Reports 

Bike/Ped Committee- Sherith Colverson 

Sherith Colverson updated the Board on the Bike/Ped Committee meeting held on April 19th. Sherith requested 
an extension until the August meeting on the following deliverables scheduled for May 2012: 
Heart of Oak Ridge corridor and spot location enhancement recommendations 
“TOP 10” list of potential funding sources for 2014 – 2016 for each of the integrated project spot location and 
corridor projects.  The Board agreed to extend the due dates for both items. 
 
Laurel Patrick asked about the New China Palace Restaurant timeline. Josh Collins responded by saying the 
restaurant timeline will be driven by the City Manager and he is currently  fully involved with the City’s FY 2013 
Budget. Once the Budget is approved, a decision on the restaurant could be coming forward. A notification 
letter on the City’s intent for the restaurant should be sent to the current leasee in late August or early 
September. The City can decide to move forward with a RFP on a new restaurant at the Park, could extend the 
current lease or repurpose the space for other park needs. The current lease is scheduled to end on February 
28th. 

Dog Park Committee- Bridgette Ellis 

Bridgette Ellis reported on a successful Earth Day event and the well-attended Dock Dogs Competition.  The Dog 
Park Committee set up a booth and passed out surveys on the proposed park. One hundred and fifty surveys 
were completed and returned. The committee has now heard from three benchmarked cities regarding dog park 
operations.  



Bridgette encouraged the Board to go on line and vote for Oak Ridge in the Pet Safe Dog Park Grant program. 
Pet Safe is awarding $100,000 grants to communities interested in building dog parks. The grant program has 
assisted with the construction of 4 dog parks in the Knoxville area. Voting started on May 1st and ends on June 
13th. You can vote once a day, every day. The Board discussed how to handle press releases for the Pet Safe 
Grant program and bike rack installation. 

Playful City USA- Allen Eubanks 

In Allen Eubanks absence, Chairman Palau discussed the recent announcement regarding Oak Ridge’s selection 
as a Playful City USA winner and the effort to pull together the application. He commended the staff on 
achieving the award on the first try. He also discussed briefly the Playful City USA activities that are scheduled 
for the Children’s Area at the Secret City Festival. With the completion of the application and the designation in 
hand, Gerry questioned the need for an ongoing Playful City USA Committee. Josh Collins commented on the 
staff commitment to Playful City USA and the effort needed to continue the program. The City will need to 
recertify each year and must continue to expand play opportunities in Oak Ridge. Bridgette Ellis made a motion 
to suspend the Playful City USA committee and Laurel Patrick provided a second. The motion was approved by a 
6-0 vote. 

Work Plan Deliverables   

Chairman Palau distributed a copy of a draft “Recreation and Parks Advisory Board Work Plan Dashboard” for 
Board review and comment. (see attached) The document tracks Action Items/Projects giving a status, target 
date and comment section. The Board can review the status for tasks/goals/projects assigned to the Board on a 
monthly basis and update as needed. Chairman Palau highlighted a couple of completed items including Playful 
City USA and the inventory of Bike Rack locations.  

The Board discussed “creating 10+ new positive press opportunities” under Increased Community Satisfaction 
Levels and Public Relations on the Work Plan.  Opportunities discussed included Dedication of Melton Lake 
Greenway IV, Bike Rack installation, Playful City USA Children’s activities at Secret City Festival and the 
Greenway Run. 

Josh Collins updated the Board on the planned redesign of the Recreation and Parks Department web page. 
Although the page has a great deal of information, it needs to be more user friendly and easier to navigate. Any 
suggestions or ideas should be sent to Josh.    

Unfinished Business 

Haw Ridge Use Policy 

Chairman Palau reviewed two documents dealing with use of Haw Ridge Park and one outlining general rules for 
use of recreation and park facilities. The first document was a “Draft of the White Paper on Haw Ridge Use- 
Policy Options” (see attached) that looks at the use patterns / history of Haw Ridge Park since the early 1980’s 
including areas of concern regarding horse Back riding, trail maintenance, liability exposure and frequent users 
of the Park. The second document outlined the “Haw Ridge Trail Do’s and Don’ts’s” (see attached). The third 
document “Welcomed Uses and Managed Controls for City of Oak Ridge Recreation and Parks Facilities” (see 



attached) pulled together use policies for several facilities and put a more positive light on how they are 
presented. 

New Business 

June Open House (Haw Ridge Park Users) 

Chairman Palau discussed the planned June Open House to discuss Haw Ridge Park Users. The meeting will be 
held on June 7th at 6pm in the Social Room. Josh Collins reviewed a list of horse contacts and the planned 
posting of the meeting on the web page. The Board briefly discussed how to display the “Possible Options for 
Managing Use of Haw Ridge Park”. 

General Park Rules 

These were discussed under Unfinished Business. 

Director’s Report   

Melton Lake Greenway IV Dedication 

Josh Collins updated the Board on the close out of the construction contract for Melton Lake Greenway IV and 
the planned Dedication scheduled for May 23 at 2pm at the parking lot along Edgemoor Road. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:27pm.   
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Haw Ridge Trail Use Do’s & Don’ts  
Do: 

• Respect other trail users 
• Signal loudly to other users when you are approaching from behind to pass 
• Always pass on the left 
• Always move to the right when being passed 
• Respect trail maintenance volunteers – avoid damaging trails & structures 
• Pack out what you pack in – leave only footprints and bicycle tire tracks 
• Remove animal waste, as required by city code 
• Wear a helmet and appropriate safety gear when riding the trails 
• Use trail etiquette – bikes yield to pedestrians and both yield to horses 
• Horse riders shall slow their horses to a walk or slow trot when passing persons on foot or on bicycles.   

Don’t: 
• Ride when the trail tread is muddy – it damages the trail 
• Use trails marked as unsuitable for your use 
• Use unauthorized motor vehicles, including motorcycles & ATV’s 
• Litter 
• Build trails or modify existing trails without Rec & Park approval 
• Remove wildflowers and other vegetation 
• Ride horses on the paved trail 
• Muck out horse trailers in the parking lot 
• Hunt, except for permitted hunters during TWRA quota hunts   



 
 
Camping at Haw Ridge Park 

 

• Camping is allowed at Haw Ridge Park on a permit basis only.  Camping is not allowed on any other City Property.  The following is required for those wishing to camp on the Ridge.    
• Facility Permit in hand- A Facility Permit will be issued by the Recreation and Parks Department with the approval of the Department Director. The permit will list the date, time, location of the camp, list of the names/ addresses of everyone taking the trip and the responsible party requesting the permit.    
• Burn Permit- If a campfire is planned, the Oak Ridge Fire Department must issue a Burn Permit.  Campers will not be allowed to cut trees for firewood.  Dead material lying on the ground may be collected and burned in an enclosed fire pit.  To obtain permit, contact Josh Waldo  at 865-425-3525.  
• Parking- It would be best to have someone drop the camping party off near the white farmhouse.  Vehicles left on Old Edgemoor Road may be damaged or ticketed for illegal parking.  
• Trash/Litter All trash generated by the trip must be carried out.  Do not plan to bury cans, bottles or plastic. If you bring it in, plan to take it back out.  
• Emergencies Notify the Fire and Police Departments for emergency purposes. 


